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        Oregon Volunteer Firefighters Association



“Representing Those Who Volunteer”

                                             OVFA Board Meeting

Minutes

November 8, 2012 – 1445 Hours
Riverhouse,  Bend OR ~ Joint Conference 
CALL TO ORDER:

President Sellers called the meeting to order at 1447 hours.  A quorum was present: 
ROLL CALL:

(  David Sellers, President


(  Rex Parks, 1st Vice President 
(  Stella Hickey, Secretary/Treasurer

· Dave Butler, Past President  
   (  Kirt Hickey, 2nd Vice President

· Pete Robertson, Director #2
(  Jason Servatious, Director #1

(  Richard Detherage, Chaplain
STAFF:
Genoa Ingram
Jessica Carpenter 

GUESTS: 

Scott Mullin, Jack Carriger, Doug
Branch, Analisa McKinley & Jim Oeder 
Approval of minutes 
Oct. 19 – Motion to accept minutes as presented by Kirt Hickey, second by Rex Parks.  Motion passed. 

Financial report 

Reported no changes except the money market move.  Dave discussed goal of increased membership and collected dues to help with operational cost.  

Genoa to check on silent auction totals – Board did not think this looked correct.  

Motion to accept financials with request regarding silent auction total by Rex Parks, second by Dave Sellers.  

Guest report 

James Oeder – Instructors Board 

They are currently working on a class for interviews which is a potential class at OVFA – Jim will get information to us about this class.  Instructors class coming up in Klamath Falls, Train the trainer and lots of great classes for all. 

Ambassador Program 

Discussed wanting to put regional map on at last meeting, it is currently on the application.  Motion to add new application to website by Stella Hickey, 2nd by Rex Parks.  Motion passed.  It will be posted both on Ambassador page and document page.  Stella is almost done with the Ambassador Proposal for funding.  Analisa McKinley was nominated to become OVFA Ambassador.  A brief call was made to supervisor to gain approval and a letter of support will be submitted to OVFA Board as indicated in the application requirements.  
Bylaws 
Stella sent out email on areas that might need to be addressed, still pending.  Dave asked everyone to review and send in suggestions.  

Conference 2013
Classes planned on suicide prevention, DPSST has asked how they can help at the conference, staff provided update on hotel – contract has been signed, hotel rooms and some banquet space – still need the banquet for Friday night.  James Oeder asked if Monarch Hotel meets the Fire Service needs for hosting a conference.  Chief Branch mentioned that he believes that their hotel rooms are not sprinklered but the public space is; he also indicated that there is no policy in place about this requirement.   Dave Sellers plans to attend next meeting in Clackamas/Boring area to get an idea of progress on classes planned and what help we can offer to ensure things are on track. 

Conference 2014
Pete and James were supposed to meet today but due to car trouble Pete could not make it.  James asked if the conference can be moved up one weekend to June 12-14, 2014 due to schedule conflicts – Board looked and thought June 26-28 might be better due to school schedules.  

Grants/Scholarships
Friends of OVFA – concept on way to pull in new supporters, organize sponsors with levels and incentives for them to be supporters.  Idea came from Friends of Scouting.  Rough draft, board had some questions about what they get for the donation amount, Stella has been tasked to bring a more complete proposal before the board for future consideration. 

Training Proposal
Scott presented training proposal, approximately $10K for 4 classes.  Suggested getting back in touch with Carpenter Foundation. 

Dave Sellers suggested a work session to specifically discuss grants and scholarships – make this a priority.  

Scott excused himself from the meeting at 3:44pm to beat the weather.  

EMT Advisory Committee 
Nothing to report at this time. 

Governors Fire Policy – Dave attended meeting.  Local communities are eliminating local Fire Marshals due to budget cuts and expecting the State Fire Marshal office to just pick up the slack for inspections which is not feasible.   

Fire Policy Committee 
Dave received email from that eventually got to him, via 2 past presidents.  Report indicated no reviews of any fire side disciplinary issues.  

NVFC 
Nothing new to report.  Allan Montgomery – still awaiting a report on the conference he attended in Alaska.  Mentioned in an email that conference was good with information on membership, board retention etc.  Jack discussed information that he will send regarding the 10-99/ W-2 issues.  He will get OVFA set up on CapWiz to be able to easily send letters of support.  

Legislative
Genoa sent out email – Legislative date is Dec. 12, 2pm Hearing Room C at Capital Building.  Kirt plans to speak; Dave offered to step in if needed.  

Surplus Program
Kirt and Stella visited Mitchell and they are not currently members but are interested in the membership due to the Surplus Program, they actually have many wildfire turnouts to donate.  

Old Business 

Nametags 
Staff to get pricing on interchangeable nametags with title that can be updated and also name updates.  Need pricing for current board and all past presidents.  Possible ribbon with title that can be put below generic nametag with Board of Directors and Name Only.  

Bell Box 
Kirt received bid from prison carpentry shop – bid has been updated and price is under original cost.  Kirt made motion to have bell box built by Carpentry Shop at OSCI, second by Rex.  

OVFA Brochure
Stella would like input on brochure email that she sent out.  Board did not recall receiving this email; asked to check to see if received and supply input.  

Umpqua Bank Sponsorship
Dave sellers talked with Umpqua bank about being OVFA Sponsor – he reviewed the sponsorship options and it really did not fit what they are looking for.    

New Business

Letter of Support 

OSFM – Motion by Dave to approve and send letter in support of OSFM, Second by Stella, passed unanimously to send letter as is.  

Budget 
OVFA does not currently have a committee working on the budget for 2013.  Budget committee is currently Stella, Dave Sellers, Pete Robertson  and Dave Butler and one at large is needed or might be Allen Montgomery.   Court St Staff to send out clean copy of 2012 Budget along with expenses to all Board, include who the Budget Committee is as well.  Budget needs to be presented at December meeting, approved their after.  

Dues Forms 
There is an error on the year and current dues on the form online.  Staff to update this form.  
Peer Support Program 
Stella looked into a Peer Support Program that provides support and information to volunteers – a venue to call in and ask questions and talk about stresses they might have.  New York is using this program and it has helped their suicide rate go down.  Board discussed options of using the email option rather than phone to make it more cost effective and easily used for Board.  

Strategic Plan 
Dave visited with Joe Parrot who assisted with strategic plan, offered help with anything at this time.  Funds are not available to do a weekend brainstorm but discussion of a full day meeting to get it reviewed was talked of.  

Retiring Officer Ceremony 

Stella suggested a retiring officer ceremony at the banquet, recognize their service, collect all their items, Stella will bring a proposal to future meeting of how this event might look.  

Board Reports 

Rex – nothing to report except Sisters ISO Rate Challenge 

Genoa – nothing

Stella – 1436 likes on facebook page, 27% increase in talk about.  Visited Mitchell and they are considering becoming members

Kirt – nothing to report 

Analisa – She got Jackson County District 4 to become a member 

Dave – Monday night they had the fire mobile trailer at Nestucca – was cool prop to use.  They are officially all in the station now.  

Meeting adjourned at 4:51pm

Next meeting will be Friday Dec. 21 at Salem Office.  Stella & Kirt will be calling in. 
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